

## Report to Board of Trustees

| Board Meeting Date: | March 2017              |
|---------------------|-------------------------|
| Reporter:           | Judy Mattson, President |
| Department:         | Classified Staff        |

## NEW ACTIVITIES

The representatives of the Union are meeting with the Administration weekly as we continue to bargaining in good faith. With the recent layoffs and retirements (5 classified members) due to budget constraints, there are less federation representatives available to commit to the bargaining process due to increased workload throughout departments. This has caused some issue with the Federation maintaining quorum in bargaining. The Federation has new concerns about the erosion of bargaining unit work to Administration and temporary workers.

New Federation officers were elected to the Executive Board:

- President Judy Mattson
- Vice President Rachelle MaLat
- Treasurer (interim) Jo Stickney
- Secretary Bianca Sullivan
- MEMBER AT LARGE Josh Meramore,
- MEMBER AT LARGE Patricia DiCristo
- MEMBER AT LARGE Annie Davis

## BY THE NUMBERS

| New employees hired into classified positions since last report |   |
|---|---|
| Promotions/ Transfers   |   |
| Reclassifications Approved                                      | 0 |
| Reclassifications pending                                       | 0 |
| Employees promoted out of the Union to Administrative positions |   |
| Temporary/ On Call employees (Ichiro Asawa-as needed)           |   |
| Classified who have left the college, positions not refilled    |   |
|   |   |
| Total Classified  |   |